
 

WINTER 2025 

The College e-newsletter contains information on topics intended to support the practice of Registered Nurses and Nurse 
Practitioners. It is the expectation that all registrants are aware of the matters contained therein. 

In this issue... 
• Admin DEADLINE: Renew Your 

Licence 
• College Council Highlights: 

- Budget Approval 
- Program Approvals 
- Expression of Interest 

 

• NEW Code of Professional Conduct 
• Scope of Practice Document - Registered 

Psychiatric Nurses (RPNs) 
• College Connection Podcast - Update 

Admin DEADLINE: Renew Your Licence 

The administrative DEADLINE to renew your licence is March 1st, 2025. Avoid late fees! Visit 
the member portal (Alinity) ASAP to ensure a quick and easy renewal of your licence. 
 
 

 
 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcrnnl.alinityapp.com%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cjsheppard%40crnnl.ca%7C12fda0f900e646db45cd08dcff3b9ffc%7C368580a678244e4e84d1a3fe75eccaa8%7C0%7C0%7C638665878754802318%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ZDomUvL4OKruEsOhpfL9H2AWjDUM85%2BjEMPY1XPfdRw%3D&reserved=0


College Council Highlights 
 

MEETING OF COLLEGE COUNCIL 
The Council of the College of Registered Nurses held a meeting on February 20th, 2025. 

The following are some highlights from that meeting: 
 
The 25/26 budget was presented and approved by Council.  The budget ensures the College is able to 
meet the strategic outcomes which are set by the College Council. 
 
Council accepted the annual monitoring data and the curriculum planning report for the Bachelor of Science 
in Nursing (Collaborative) Program. Based upon two years of data, the program retained an overall average of 
100% and met requirements for continued approval status. 
 
Council accepted the annual monitoring data and the curriculum planning report for the Master of Science in 
Nursing – Nurse Practitioner Program. Based upon the three years of cumulative data, the program retained 
an overall average of 94%, which meets the requirements for continued approval status.  
 
Council accepted the Centre for Nursing Studies IEN Bridging/RN Re-Entry Program annual monitoring 
review report. The program was originally granted a five-year approval status 2019-2024, and Council has 
approved extending the program by one year to 2027. 
 
Council supported the expression of interest of Councilors and Public Representatives wishing to be 
appointed/elected to the transition board of one nursing regulator by March 15th, 2025. Further details 
will be released on this initiative in the coming weeks. 
 
Code of Professional Conduct 
In 2024, consultations began with registrants regarding the creation of an updated Code of 
Professional Conduct to replace the Code of Ethics document. College Council was presented 
with, (and approved) the Code of Professional Conduct which will be launched in June of 2025.    
 
Scope of Practice Document - Registered Psychiatric Nurses (RPNs) 
As part of legislation which passed in the House of Assembly in December 2024, the College 
now regulates Registered Psychiatric Nurses in Newfoundland and Labrador. College Council 
was presented with, (and approved) the RPN Scope of Practice Document. Further details will be 
released regarding RPNs in the coming weeks. Information on RPNs can be found HERE. 
 
Labour Mobility & CFTA 
The province and the country are currently facing unprecedented trade relations with the United 
States. Public commentary has been made by various levels of government with respect to 
labour mobility and interprovincial trade reforms via the Canada Free Trade Agreement (CFTA). 
College Council was given a presentation on this matter and staff are monitoring the situation as 
it unfolds.  
 
The College Connection Podcast 
The College Connection Podcast continues to see significant growth and engagement with RNs 
and NPs throughout Newfoundland and Labrador. Technical issues and required upgrades 
resulted in fewer episodes this season, but we will be back this spring with all new (and 
improved) content throughout April, May, and June! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://crnnl.ca/practice/practice-resources/practice-topics/rpn-scope-of-practice/


Follow Us On Social Media 

Like & Follow the College of Registered Nurses of NL on Facebook 
Our social media channels: Twitter, YouTube, Facebook and Instagram make it easier to be kept 
up to date on education sessions, regulatory news and all regulatory-related initiatives that 
impact RNs and NPs. Follow us on social media and encourage other RNs and NPs to do the 
same! 

 

Please note, College members cannot unsubscribe to this e-newsletter. It contains important regulatory information relevant 
to your practice, membership and registration/licensure 

 

https://twitter.com/CRNNLca
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCcPB5gC5vONf6LTRV3PEa0g
https://www.facebook.com/CollegeofRegisteredNursesofNL/
https://www.instagram.com/crnnl.ca

